
Marysville Message
September 12, 2025

Dear Marysville Community
It was wonderful to have the first full five day week of school together.
We are looking forward to seeing everyone next week on Wednesday evening 9/17 for
our Back to School Open House event. 5:00 pm - 6:45 pm.

Wednesday 9/17 is also the first early release of the school year.
School will end at 11:50 am on Wednesday. Early Release days provide time for
ongoing staff professional development.

Some wonderful Marysville parents are starting the walking school bus next Tuesday
the 16th. They are walking kids to school on Tuesdays AND Thursdays. 
The walking school bus is an effort to build community and lesson traffic around the
school.





 



 



News and Updates
Update on COVID-19 Testing in PPS
Starting in the 2025–2026 school year,
PPS will no longer provide on-site
COVID-19 symptom-based testing.
Students will still be excluded if they
show symptoms listed on the When to
Keep My Child Home From School
chart, and families can continue to
access testing through at-home kits, their
healthcare provider, or PPS School-
Based Health Centers.
 👉  Read the full update here

School Districts can receive money from
Medicaid to help pay for important
services like speech, occupational
therapy, and counseling provided at
school. The Medicaid money helps
school districts to keep these resources
available for students with disabilities or
behavioral health needs without changing
the services they receive. This helps PPS
get money back from the government for
the work our staff is already doing.
Because of the current budget situation,
this funding is more important than ever.
Before PPS can ask Medicaid for money
for certain services a student receives at
school, we need to inform parents about
it. When a student is enrolled in Medicaid,
we also need their parent’s written
permission to bill Medicaid for these
services. The parent only has to give
permission once, and they can change
their mind anytime.
Important things to know for families
whose student is enrolled in Medicaid:

Giving permission will not change
your student’s or family’s
Medicaid/OHP benefits or reduce

https://www.pps.net/Page/21271
https://www.pps.net/Page/21271
https://www.pps.net/Page/7230
https://www.pps.net/Page/7230
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1b5Izzs1r6haEhyszJo0HRI2cbdpP_tRWm8_VEuhv97w/edit?tab=t.0


any money you get from Medicaid
or other programs.
Oregon Health Plan (OHP)
Coverage is personal Medicaid
insurance. It pays for doctor visits,
medicine, and other health care
outside of school and this will not
change.
School-Based Medicaid helps
schools get money from Medicaid
for services given at school, like
counseling, or speech or
occupational therapy in a student’s
IEP. It does not change a student’s
or family’s personal health
insurance or the amount of visits
your child can receive outside of
school.

In short: OHP is a family’s Medicaid
coverage, and school-based Medicaid is
just a way for schools to get funding for
services provided at school. All students
will still get the same health services
for free, even if the parent doesn’t give
permission.
What to do next: 
All families are asked to review the
Notice of Intent to Bill Medicaid and
complete the Yearly Verification process
in ParentVue which contains a fillable
electronic Consent (find it on the page
entitled ‘Medicaid Billing Consent’). If you
would like to complete a paper Consent,
please download one (see this link under
“Documents”) and return the completed
form to your School. Your completed and
signed Consent will document whether
your child is enrolled in Medicaid, and
your choice whether to allow Portland
Public Schools to bill Medicaid. 

Find more information at
https://www.pps.net/Page/22750

https://www.pps.net/Page/2614
https://www.pps.net/parentvue
https://www.pps.net/Page/2899
https://www.pps.net/Page/22750


Thank you for your time!

 

Marysville Curb Marking
Notification
PBOT Maintenance & Operations crews
completed the yellow curb markings at
Marysville last week.
 Here is a press release that has more
information about vision clearance at
schools.

 

 

https://www.portland.gov/transportation/news/2025/8/19/news-release-back-it-portland-pbot-improve-intersection-visibility
https://www.portland.gov/transportation/news/2025/8/19/news-release-back-it-portland-pbot-improve-intersection-visibility
https://www.portland.gov/transportation/news/2025/8/19/news-release-back-it-portland-pbot-improve-intersection-visibility



